SPEED Bridleways

Minutes of meeting Thursday 8th August 2019

Present were Debbi, Steve, Pat, Kim, Cher, Lesley, Peter and Philip Bird and John Taylor from Tame Valley MTB.

Apologises  Louisa, Andrea and Gill.

1. Botany Lane – Peter talking to DCC. At present with Planning Inspectorate in Bristol, assessing land ownership. Louise will get Barry to look at what work may be needed when we get the go ahead. Peter will telephone Angela Greatorex about progress.
2. Woodseats Lane – DMMO is with DCC Louise Ewbank to provide information about the incident that took place with resident, Cher reported verbal abuse from resident.
3. Pingot Lane – Lesley has additional evidence forms and is to walk the route with a rider to ascertain the exact line of claim. Lesley will walk route with Janet Dentith.

4. Warrasfold Bridge to Well Row. Lesley waiting reply from Mike Hughes 7957 surveyor's report.
5. Matley Moor – DMMO with DCC  Now numbered. DCC have extended claim from Matley Moor Farm to Higher Hartshead Farm. We approve. Pat Voisey

6. Blackshaw – Copy evidence forms and then present DMMO to DCC  Now presented Gill.
7. The Picker – Peter talking to DCC and New Mills Town Council. Public Enquiry planned for 6th August 2019 is for Footpath only. Inquiry postponed  Peter to contact Angela re new date. Peter to write to New Mills Town Council asking why they do not support a possible future bridleway claim.
8. Procedure for reporting problems on existing bridleways. Peter to complete using detail provided by Gill
9. Tom Heys – Next DMMO to be completed. Kim to contact previous owners of Tom Heys Farm for any assistance. Mrs Bradley's daughter?
10. Pennine Bridleway. Peter to contact Claire Brailsford DCC, Gill Millward to visit and see if footpath 115 can be made Multi User  with a link to Pennine Bridleway at Pegasus Crossing on Glossop Road in Gamesley. Gill's visit complete now Peter to follow up by contacting Gill re progress.Bridleway along railway embankment and then behind Morgans Shop was outlined to Gill.
11. PB Tintwistle crossing – Debbi to chase a response from Nick Osborne, Peter advised Gill Millward of reported situation i.e. Pegasus lights have been removed. Reported by Peter to Gill Millward, only lights on one side of road removed. Try and get Tintwistle and Hadfield involved  in this section of Pennine Bridleway. 
12. September now October Ride possible, Little Mill Car Park

13. Paul Knowles re Cow Lane. Not attended this meeting. Write to Paul seeing if he wants SPEED to follow up.
14. Hargate Hill access – Debbi agreed to wait until September for resolution. Louisa to  contact Jenna, Problem could easily escalate.

15. See 4 above.Warrasfold Bridge to Well Row, Lesley/Steve. DMMO well under way but awaiting further info from Diana Mallison. Lesley to write Statement of Case ( a requirement of Tameside MBC)

16. AOB  -Kim advised that Manor Park used to be ridden and should be borne in mind for a future DMMO.                                                                                                                                             

            -Suggested that SPEED members' rides should be available on our website as a     

            perk for members only. Pat to investigate. Pat to ask son for advice.                                                                                            

            -Reduce SPEED Facebooks to One only for ease of use. Gill.

Before meeting began Philip Bird spoke on how the equestrians and bike riders have and should work together to maximise local routes for both. This approach was well received by all.

Philip and John brought along a notice BE NICE SAY HI and copies were requested to be affixed along known local routes detailing this harmony.

Many thanks to Philip and John for making effort to attend meeting and if they can advise date of Tame Valley MTB meetings we will try and make representation. 
 Next Meeting Thursday 5th September 2019 7.30pm George and Dragon.   
